
Proclamation of the City of San Pablo 

 
 

COMMENDING AND CONGRATULATING 

DANIEL R. WIEGERS 
San Pablo Police Lieutenant 

 
 

On the Occasion of His Retirement – August 4, 2025 
 

 

WHEREAS, Dan Wiegers began his service as a full-time employee with the City of San Pablo 

hired as a Police Officer on July 19, 1999; 

 

WHEREAS, on July 19, 1999, Dan Wiegers was hired and designated a full-time Patrol Police 

Officer for the City where he distinguished himself with a consistent work ethic that would follow him 

through his illustrious career and numerous assignments;   

 

WHEREAS, in 2005, Dan Wiegers was appointed to serve as the Department Training 

Manager. He excelled in this position where he served as the lead instructor for all in-service training 

and was responsible for onboarding all newly appointed Police Officers. 

 

WHEREAS, in 2008, Dan transferred to the Investigations Division as a violent crimes and 

sexual assault Detective. He served in that capacity with distinction and solved numerous homicides 

and sexual assault cases and established an impeccable reputation as a tenacious investigator. 
 

WHEREAS, in January 2015 Dan Wiegers was promoted to Sergeant in the Patrol Division 

where he was assigned to multiple programs, projects and patrol teams comprised of younger officers 

needing mentoring. 

 

WHEREAS, in February 2018, Dan Wiegers was promoted to Lieutenant and served as a 

Division Commander in the Patrol, Administrative, and Investigations Divisions where he was assigned 

to manage various units, programs, projects, and special events. 
 

WHEREAS, over the last 26 years, Dan has demonstrated his commitment to the City and the 

San Pablo Police Department by mentoring other staff throughout his distinguished law enforcement 

career and has been the recipient of numerous Chief commendations and letters of appreciation from 

the Community of San Pablo; 
 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Arturo Cruz, Mayor of the City of San Pablo, on behalf of the City 

Council, extend our deepest appreciation to Dan Wiegers for twenty-six years of dedicated service to 

the San Pablo Police Department and San Pablo Community and wish him well in his well-deserved 

retirement. 
 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto 

set my hand and caused the Seal of the City 

of San Pablo to be affixed this 4th day of 

August, 2025. 

 

 

___________________________________ 
Arturo Cruz, Mayor 


